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CD-2b AND CD-3a READINESS REVIEW FOR THE LINAC COHERENT LIGHT 




SOURCE PROJECT
    
TO:
Daniel R. Lehman, Director, SC-81


I would like to request that you organize and lead an Office of Science (SC) Readiness Review of the Linac Coherent Light Source (LCLS) project at the Stanford Linear Accelerator Center during August 10 - 11, 2004.  The purpose of this review is to assess the project’s readiness for Critical Decision 2b (CD-2b, Approve Performance Baseline) and CD-3a (Approve Start of Long-Lead Procurement).  The review scope will encompass all aspects of the project’s design and long-lead procurement plans – technical, conventional construction, cost, schedule, management, and ES&H.
The LCLS project has recently undergone a DOE External Independent Review (EIR), which concluded that the overall cost and schedule baselines were reasonable.  So the focus of this review would be on determining whether there is adequate contingency (cost and schedule) given the risks that have been identified, and whether the project is fully prepared to execute the $30 million in long-lead procurements planned for FY 2005.  These long-lead items include the 135 MeV injector linac, undulator modules and their associated performance measurement system, and main linac magnets and RF systems. 

In carrying out its charge, the review committee should respond to the following questions:

1. Is the LCLS design sound and likely to meet the technical performance requirements? Are the project’s cope and specifications sufficiently defined to be baselined?

2. Are the long-lead item designs sufficiently mature to support the procurements planned in FY 2005?  Will the long-lead procurement plans support the proposed construction schedule?
3. Are the cost and schedule estimates credible and ready to be baselined?  Have adequate risk analyses been developed?  Do the estimates include adequate contingency margins (cost and schedule) to address the know risks?

4. Is the project being managed (i.e., properly organized, adequately staffed) as needed to proceed with detailed design and long-lead procurement, and have sufficient plans been established for future construction?  Is there adequate support from SLAC in all necessary areas (procurement, human resources, etc.)?
5. Are ES&H aspects being aggressively addressed and are future plans sufficient given the project’s current stage of development? 

The LCLS Program Manager, Jeff Hoy, will work closely with you as necessary to plan and carry out this review.  I would appreciate receiving your Committee’s report within 60 days of the review’s conclusion.






[signed]

Patricia M. Dehmer


Associate Director of Science


for the Office of Basic Energy Sciences
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